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USS Compton DD705 Newsletter # 105 MAY 2022 

**********************************************************

WEB SITE: www.usscompton705.com 

Commissioned November 4 1944 
Decommissioned—September 27 1972 

The “Compton Newsletter” is available in color—on our below WEB site 
Webmaster, Phil Prekel has posted 52 past newsletters from February 2009           

to the present on our below listed Internet Website... 

 
  

USS Compton Organization 
 

Bob DiMonte – President  
  1048 Meadson Circle 
Pensacola FL  32506 

850 492-3483 
bobdimo@cox.net  

  
 Ed Capoziello—Vice President 

      1161 Laidlaw Ave,  
     Franklin Square  NY 11010 

516 458-0497              
ecap6407@optonline.net 

 
 Joe Napoli – GM/Treasurer 

129 Mallard Dr.                       
Monroe Twp, NJ 08831 

                609 409-7678 
          jsnap29@comcast.net 
 

 Ed Brimo—Secretary 
9413 Hinson Drive 

      Matthews NC 28105 
704 517-1427 

ebrimo@aol.com  
 

 Chaplain 
William “Doc” Eames 

149 Farmhouse Ct 
Manorville NY 11949 

631 878-7570 
kbkapops@aol.com 

 
Compton Board of Directors: 

 
 Phil Prekel—Northeast Region 

39 Perrin Drive 
        Wayne NJ  07470 

973 598-5897 
philipprekel@optimum.net  

 
Jerry Sample– Western Region 

8305 Angels Drive 
Apt # 2211 

Plano Tx 75024 
214 354-0862 

xsamplej@gmail.com 
 

Andy Kelly—Southern Region 
308 Springwater Court 

Winston-Salem NC 27106 
336 768-3188  

   
Jack Heidecker –Newsletter 

        54 Mt Top Court,                      
Hazle Township PA 18202 

        570 450-5545 
              jack555@ptd.net 
 

 All Newsletter, pictures and   
articles should be sent to: 

 
    Jack Heidecker 

“Compton Newsletter” 
  

Compton returns home to Newport 

Compton Association 
President Bob DiMonte 
and VP Cappy Capoziello 
greeting members and 
guests arriving for the 
Williamsburg Reunion. 

I just arrived home from our annual reunion in beautiful Colonial Williamsburg. I can report to you, 
that our association is strong and well. We had a very good turn out and everyone had a great time.  
 
We toured the historic town and the Yorktown Battlefield. 
 
My thanks to Ed and Nancy Capoziello ,for hosting, and maintaining the hospitality room. As     
always, it was well attended and well supplied. 
 
The Executive board recommended, and the membership approved, Pensacola, Florida, for our 2023 
reunion site. I will commence working on the contracts, and report to you in our next newsletter. I 
believe Pensacola will be an exciting and interesting place to visit. Naval Station Pensacola, hosts 
The National Naval Aviation Museum, it is a must place to visit. There are many historic sites and 
the beaches are the best in the world. I do not think you will be disappointed.  
Stay Tuned. 
 
I wish to thank all of our Officers for stepping up for another year, please show them your            
appreciation. Also, thanks, and congratulations to Andy Kelly, for being elected, as our new    
Southern Representative. 
 
May God Bless and watch over you and your families, and may He continue to protect those Men 
and Women, that wear the uniform, and go in Harms Way . 
     

Fraternally Yours,   Bob DiMonte 

mailto:acffaf@aol.com
mailto:Jack555@ptd.net


USS Compton DD705—2022 Reunion 

A note from Compton Association member Sigward Pohl 

 
My Ladies, dear Shipmates, 

all our warmest greetings to all of you at the USS Compton Reunion in Williamsburg. 
We hope you will have a great time and will enjoy great memories of good old times at 

sea  and ashore. 
As we are steaming in rough waters today in a world with great harm to mankind it is 

a  great moment to share lifelong friendship and unity. 
Birgit and I are so sorry not to be together with you, 

but health problems do not allow the long flight across the Atlantic. 
In our mind we are with you all. Especially for me it is a great memory as it is not 60 

years ago I was allowed to serve aboard the USS Compton. 
  

Fair winds and following seas, 
  

Yours 
Birgit and Sigward 

Plank Owner Bill Radar pose 
with Williamsburg reenactor  

Mike and Joyce Heider 
That’s a tall monument 

Yorktown Monument 
with “Liberty’s” statue on top 

Jerry and Sally Sample 
Must be a magical selfie 
he was taking pictures 

Hap and Diane  
Nehring 

Bob DiMonte and 
Linda Lambeck 
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While trying to interpret this picture— 
Did it just show an example of travel in those times     

or as someone at the reunion suggested 
Bob DiMonte “fell off the wagon” !!! 

Compton officers 
Fred Gilbertson  and Andy Kelly 
Both LTJG’s during 1969-1970 

Garth and Jeanette 
Elliott 

Ready for the tour 

Association Secretary 
Ed Brimo 

Reading Minutes from  
Saratoga Springs  

Chaplin “Doc” Eames 
Studying his prayers 

for the meeting 

Ed and Joe Nowakowski Tamieka and Rosa Moody  
representing Ron Moody—at the reunion 

Joe Nowakowski, Ron’s good friend  
spoke of past times with his buddy 
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Group Picture while on Tour 

Group Picture at general Compton meeting 
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New Compton Address 
We have discontinued using Post Office Box 6621 as our official address. The cost of the Post 
Office box has increased over the years to a point where it is no longer financially practical for 
us. Dues envelopes, sent to members as required with a newsletter, will have the new address 
on them for your convenience. Future reunion registration forms will also display the             
new address as will our stationary.  

Individual postal addresses for all board members and officers can be found on the first page of our 
newsletters.  The new Compton address is Joe Napoli’s home address. 
 
USS Compton Association 
129 Mallard Drive 
Monroe Township, NJ 08831-5521 

Are you a Tin Can Sailor? 

Opinion by Joe Napoli 
 
The Tin Can Sailor organization, of which many of us are members, recently 
changed the name they want to be known by. DESVETS in the new moniker.    
That name really did not resonate well with a lot of destroyer shipmates. The      
organization continues to use “Tin Can Sailors” as their headline on the quarterly         
newsletter. They maintained that both names would be used. 
Recently the executive director, Terry Miller, retired after more than 20 years of 
service. The new executive director, Jacob Vaught, wrote an article in the last 
newsletter which contained his position on the name of the organization. He stated 
that he will not use the name “Tin Can Sailors”. He stated that “Tin Can” does not 
apply to the new destroyers because of their size and armament. He contends that 
the name DESVETS will encourage more modern day destroyermen to join the or-
ganization. 
Destroyers have been known as Tin Cans for decades. It is a name that we,      
members of the organization or not, proudly embrace.  

I am not a DESVET, I will always be a “Tin Can Sailor” 

The nickname arose because in World Wars One and Two, the hull plating of this ship type 

was so thin the sailors claimed they were made from tin cans.  

Compton Donations—January 1, 2022 to April 30, 2022  
Gerry Pierce, Ed Brimo, Frederick Brown, Jack O’Neil , Dave Scott 

Ralph Breitenbach and John Macdougall 
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Internet Goodies 

Annual USS Compton Association dues are $20.00 per year. If you received an envelope with this 
newsletter - the dues are due now or will be due within a short period of time...look for the hand written date on your 
address label. This is the date when your membership has expired or will soon expire... 
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Fellow Compton sailors: please send me your pictures from your days on our ship. 
I promise to send them back the very next day, after I receive those special memories. 

Jack Heidecker 
54 Mt Top Ct 

Hazle Twp PA 18202 
570 450-5545 
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Obituaries: USS Compton DD705  

Harry Rigotti, born September 14 passed February 14, 2022 in Howell, Michigan at the age of  95 
years. Harry’s rating was listed as a Postal Clerk on the Compton during his wartime service. Because of 
that service, Harry was granted free membership in our Compton’s Association. He was an insurance 
underwriter during his long civilian occupation.  
A donation in his honor will be made to Tin Can Sailors. 

Merrill Fogg, Jr BT2 (1950-1954) served our country, on the Compton, during the Korean Conflict. 
Merril was born March 13, 1932 and passed January 28, 2022. He was a resident of Freeport, Maine and 
was a great aid to the Compton membership during our Portland Maine Reunion in 2001. As an active 
Compton Association member our memorial donation to TCS in his honor was made. 

Edward F Majka , 89 years of age, passed in Ludlow MA on April 2, 2022. He was born on        Octo-
ber 23, 1932 in Palmer MA. Ed is listed in his obituary column as serving on the                     
USS Compton during his four years of service (no time frame listed). He was with the Monsanto     
Chemical  Company for about 40 Years and was very active with the Polish Americans Veterans        
Association. 

Frank Milanese BM1 (gold) passed April 23, 2022. He was born In West Chester, PA on July 5, 1940. 
He served on the Compton as a BMSN in 1957-1960 before starting his 22 years of service in the most 
closed rate of Boatswain Mate. Frank was a must loyal Compton Association member and was scheduled 
to attend the Williamsburg Reunion, with his wife, Linda as they did many other reunions. Our memorial 
donation in his honor was made to Tin Can Sailors. 

Eternal Father, strong to save, 
Whose arm doth bond the restless wave, 
Who bids the mighty ocean deep 
Its own appointed limits keep; 
O hear us when we cry to Thee 
For those in peril on the sea. 
Upon the terrace dark and rude, 
And bid its angry tumult cease, 
And give for wild confusion peace; 
O hear us when we cry to Thee 
For those in peril on the sea. 
O Trinity of love and power 
Thy children shield in danger's hour; 
From rock and tempest, fire, and foe, 
Protect them where-so-e'er they go; 
Thus, evermore shall rise to Thee 
Glad hymns of praise from land and sea 

Other Members who passed 
since the Saratoga Reunion 

 
Charles Gray MM3 1959-1963 

Harold Babine 
Eugene McCarthy SCCS 1964-66 

Earl Escue RD3 1945 
Charles Coale LTJG 1962 

William Guzzy SN 1958-1962 
Charles Minor BT2 1955-56 

Milton Simonds 
Francis Halpin 
Kenneth Bieber 

Willie Thompson MM3 1955-59 


